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Media Advisory 

 
BATON ROUGE, La.–Two drive-thru Disaster Recovery Centers (DRC) in Sulphur and East Lake Charles are 

closing soon. 

 

The drive-thru DRC in Sulphur will close at 5 p.m. Dec. 16. It is at: 

 

Frasch Park (Ball field) 

400 Picard Road 

Sulphur, LA 70663 

 

The DRC in East Lake Charles previously announced as closing on Dec. 15 will remain open until Dec. 18, 

and close then at 5 p.m. it is at: 

Calcasieu Parish Police Jury 

2000 Moeling Street 

Lake Charles, LA 70601 

 

Louisiana survivors may visit any other DRC in the state. To locate the closest center or check hours of 

operation, visit: egateway.fema.gov/ESF6/DRCLocator. DRCs are operated by FEMA and the Governor's 

Office of Homeland Security & Emergency Preparedness. 

Survivors do not need to visit a center to apply for federal assistance or update applications. To apply, ask 

questions or submit information: 

Call the FEMA Helpline at 800-621-3362 or TTY 800-462-7585, visit www.DisasterAssistance.gov or 

download the FEMA Mobile App at fema.gov/about/news-multimedia/app. 

 

For the latest information on Hurricane Laura, visit fema.gov/disaster/4559. Or, for Hurricane Delta, 

visit fema.gov/disaster/4570. Follow the FEMA Region 6 Twitter account at 

twitter.com/FEMARegion6. 
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